ST. MARY’S CCW MEETING
May 13, 2025

President Therese Cheney called the meeting to order. Eleven members were present, We
opened with a prayer to Mary, our Lady of Good Counsel. The Pledge of Allegiance followed.

Secretary’s Report: Minutes of the April 8, 2025 meeting were approved. Motion made by Rita
Cheney and seconded by Jennifer Herdman. Motion carried.

Change to minutes Mtg. of March 11, 2025: $200 for bingo prizes. Motion approved and
carried.

Correspondence: Thank you from the infirm sisters at Duluth Benedictine Sisters for $100.00
donation.

Treasurer’s Report: Motion made by Colleen Wooster and seconded by Verdella Musech to
approve minutes. Motion carried. CD is maturing the 29" of May. $7,500 rolled into savings.

Commissions:
Leadership: Keep new Pope Leo in your prayers as well as Pope Francis.

Old Business:

Spring Bingo — Thank you to everyone who helped and donated. $1,600.00 was made. A
special thank you to the youth for all their help.

New Business:

Senior Pancake Breakfast — To be held on May 18" for Addison and Alex Burkhardt. Thank you
to Joe Amundson for the donation towards the sausage. Bob Fox is chairing this breakfast.

Saints & Sinners Golf Tournament — June 29", Raffle tickets are available for $10.00 each.
Still need baskets to be dropped off at church the day of the tournament.

Bake Sale — Will put on hold till after the summer.

Valleyfair - June 23. The church is paying $2700 for the bus and $70 per person for
admittance. It was decided that CCW will not be donating to this event but will help sponsor
camp attendance. There will be approximately 34 people attending.

Virgie Hegg Hospice Partners, Inc. — Will table till September at which time we would like a
representative to come and talk to CCW.

Holiday Bazaar — Motion made by Tammy Palmer to have raffle tickets purchased for our
Holiday Bazaar raffle. Tammy will also apply for the city and state gambling permits. Motion
seconded by Karen McDermott. Motion carried. We will start selling raffle tickets on the 1%t of
July. CCW members will take turns selling raffle tickets after mass. Anyone who wants to
donate cash should see Jennifer by May 30™.




Vendors for Holiday Bazaar — Motion made by Rita Cheney and seconded by Karen McDermott
to purchase 6 tables through Amazon under St. Mary’s name and CCW will reimburse the
church. A committee will work on setting up rules and costs for the vendors.

Closing Prayer

Adjourn: Motion made by Jennifer Herdman and seconded by Cleo Cottrell to adjourn the
meeting.

Next Meeting: June 10, 2025

Respectfully Submitted

Jackie Hoffman



